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 The workforce involved in carrying out the approved extractive industry can exceed 
that prescribed in the Excavation Plan; and 
 

 Daily truck movements generated by the approved land use shall now be limited to 
that outlined in Table 3-1 of the Transport Impact Statement: Lot 901 (No. 150) Flynn 
Drive, Neerabup, as dated 9 October 2020 and attached to this amended 
development approval.  

 
2. The requirement to submit a Drainage, Nutrient and Water Management Plan, as 

referred to in Condition (cc) of the original Planning Approval, is now deleted.  
 
FOOTNOTES: 
 
1. The applicant is reminded that the Extractive Industry on Lot 901 is to be carried out in 

accordance with the City’s Planning Approval issued on 28 August 2015 (as attached), 
as well as this amended Development Approval. 

 
2. It was noted that your application to amend the original Planning Approval also sought 

approval to operate on varied operating hours. The application was to amend Condition 
(i) of the original Planning Approval, which prescribes as follows: 

 
(i) Unless alternative hours are agreed to in writing by the Manager Planning 

Implementation, the hours of operation for the approved development shall be 
from 0700 – 1900 hours, Monday to Friday (excluding public holidays) and from 
0700 – 1900 hours on Saturdays (excluding public holidays). The approved 
development shall not operate on Sundays. 

 
The City is of the opinion that the original Planning Approval already allows the site 
operators to vary their operating hours on agreement of the Manager Approval Services. 
In fact, this previously occurred on 27 July 2020, in which the Manager Approval 
Services agreed in writing that the extractive industry on Lot 901 can operate from 
6:00am to 4:00pm Monday to Friday and 6:00am to 12:00pm on Saturdays (refer 
attached). 
 
Further changes to operating hours that may be sought in the future can occur by way of 
written request to the City and written agreement of the Manager Approval Services. 
This process removes the need for Condition (i) to be formally amended through this 
amended development approval. 

 
3. Extractive Industry on Lot 901 must only be carried out while the operator holds an 

Extractive Industry Licence (EIL), granted under the City of Wanneroo Extractive 
Industries Local Law 1998 (as amended), and all operations shall comply with the 
conditions of the EIL. 

 
4. Prior to clearing of vegetation from the subject land, all necessary permits, licences and 

permissions should be obtained, including a permit issued under the Environmental 
Protection (Clearing of Native Vegetation) Regulations 2004 (WA) or any other relevant 
legislation.  

 
5. The applicant and/or site operators are advised that the approved activities on the 

subject land should operate in accordance with the Environmental Protection Act 1986 
including the Environmental Protection (Unauthorised Discharges) Regulations 2004 
and the Environmental Protection (Noise) Regulations 1997. 
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